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DECEMBER 2022 UPDATES 
 
 

Dear HEARTBEAT INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS, 
 
GREETINGS in Christ most precious name,Lord and Saviour!Grace and peace be with you all and prosperous New 
Year of 2023! 
Most of all, me and my family warmly express our great appreciation for the past 2022 all out partnership in 
God’s ministry and you did a great love for the rapid growth of the two years existence of our new mission work 
and anticipating again this another year of 2023 of continues partnership with us spiritually,morally and 
substantially. 
Below the updates pictures of the year end 2022. 
Reaching more attendance and with the total of 48 baptized believers in two years time .its not fast due to 
pandemic time but thanks be to God there were people got saved. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

THE FARINA'S FAMILY 
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We started also our basic course of christian living to our three young people,we have some other young 
people but only three were available . 
 

 
Children’s feeding ministry:we received food packs from the government:we used it for feeding ministry. 
My wife sister thess the master cook.we went together as a family.jaireh,jewel and jolly.some other feeding 
we involved also our young people. 
 

 
Our sending church 14th anniversary:NEW HOPE BAPTIST CHURCH;PASTOR Jabez Farinas 

Excited to be their Founding Missionary Speaker with the topic :CONTINUE THOU IN THE THINGS WHICH 
THOU HAST LEARNED…. They are now growing in number thank God for the ministry. 

 
Lastly,pls. Continue brethren your partnership with us specially in our very young mission work at RIVERSIDE 
BAPTIST MISSION.thank you for all donations and regular supports from different supporting churches and 
individual partners for the worship hall building.This January 2023, we are going to continue to build the 
extensions of the worship hall building. Praying more the needs(.left side extension of the worship hall as 
audio room.proposed two storey.the 1st storey serve as audio room and the two restrooms and the second 
storey will be the office kitchen)….(the right side extension of the worship hall also proposed two storey which 
serves as pastoral house chamber and guest rooms for pastors and American visitors.).we are preparing now a 
more transparent one year program so pls. Be with us in your prayers.Thank you for all Christmas gifts and 
donation.God bless.  
 
 
 
IN HIS MINISTRY, 
 
BRO. FREDELITO FARINAS AND FAMILY. 


